STINCHCOMBE PARISH COUNCIL

 MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 

THURSDAY 1ST SEPTEMBER 2016 AT 7.30PM 

IN THE VILLAGE HALL
Present




In Attendance
Mr D. Leggate (Chair)


Dr J. Cordwell (County Councillor)


Mrs M. Shaw(Vice Chair)


Mr K. Tucker (District Councillor)
                    

Mr G. Hillman (Parish Councillor)

Mrs N. Bradley (Clerk)

Mr Leggate opened the meeting and welcomed all.

1)  Apologies
Ms S. Guy (Parish Councillor)

Mr C. Snellock (Parish Councillor)

Mr G. Butcher (District Councillor)
Mrs C. Braun (District Councillor)
2)   DPI Declarations and Dispensations

There were no declarations.
3)   Approval of the Minutes of the Annual General Meeting Held on  7th July 2016 

Acceptance of the minutes was proposed by Mrs Shaw, seconded by Mr Leggate and carried unanimously. They were were duly accepted and signed. (131/16)

4)   Matters Arising from the Minutes
      -  Mr Wannell is working on renovation of notice boards. (132/16)

      -  The working party on the Avenue trees was cancelled. (133/16)

      -  There has been no response from BT regarding the renovation of the phone box. (134/16)

5)   Reports by County and District Councillors
Cllrs Cordwell's  and Tucker's reports are attached. (135/16)
6)   Planning Matters
     New Since Last Meeting
     - S.16/1708,1 Clingre Cottages Berkeley Road, 2 storey side and rear extension. There were no 

       objections to this application. (136/16)

     - S.16/1595, Ashtrees Taits Hill Road, erection of a two storey extension to replace existing 

       single storey part of dwelling.  There were no objections to this application. (137/16)
     Decided Since Last Meeting
     - S.16/0253, Vale Vets Ltd The Animal Hospital The Avenue,  Replacement store building and 

       CT Scan building. Withdrawn.  (138/16) 
7)  Footpaths

Mr Snellock's  report is attached (139/16)  

8)   Highways
Work has started on the railway bridge on the A38 and it was noted that traffic is using Stinchcombe, and in particular Wick Lane, instead of the official diversion. This is only likely to worsen when the road is closed completely (6th-15th Sept) but there is nothing to be done, tough any damage to the road will be referred back to Highways. (140/16) 
Lengthsman work on Taits Hill road has been successfully completed and Mr Leggate thanked Cllr Cordwell for arranging this. (141/16)
9)   Facilities
Mrs Shaw has talked to several residents regarding the vandalised bench and there is a strong feeling that it should be replaced (details attached). A new bench is likely to cost about £400 while the insurance excess is £250 and with this in mind, Mr Hillman proposed and Mr Leggate seconded that the Council pays for the replacement to avoid an increase in insurance premium. This was carried unanimously. Action Mr Leggate and Clerk. (142/16)

The two swings belonging to the council are situated next to the Rugby Club's fitness trail and in Rugby club land. They are inspected annually by Playsafety for ROSPA who have passed the swings but not the fitness trail and the Rugby Club has been informed of this.

The Council has now joined the Gloucestershire Playing Fields Association and Mr Leggate has attended a training course on playground inspections since when he has made regular checks on the swings. Mr Ross from GPFA met Mr Leggate and the Clerk to look at the swings and has suggested a new playground area on land behind the Village Hall for which grants could be available. All agreed that his possibility is worth exploring. Action Mr Leggate and Clerk. (143/16)

Re-registration of the village Green is ongoing. Mr Hillman is now in possession of all the relevant papers and is continuing to work on the matter.  Action Mr Hillman. (144/16)
Mr Snellock has been in touch with Mr Bartlam who is happy for others to be able to post items on the website. As Mr Snellock is unable to take this in regularly, the Clerk will also consult Mr Bartlam with a view to also doing this, as well as removing outdated posts. Action Clerk. (145/16)
10) Community Safety
A Community Speedwatch meeting to train volunteers in the use of equipment planned for Sunday 4th September has been further postponed until Sunday 25th September. (146/16)
11)  Financial Matters
The Statement of Payments and Receipts was signed by the Chair and  Mrs Shaw. (147/16)  

There were no requests for authorisation of payments (148/16)
 A request has been received from the Village Hall Committee (attached) for financial help with its extensive refurbishment programme. The Council fully supports the Committee's efforts which will be of considerable benefit to the village and Mr Leggate proposed and Mr Hillman seconded  a donation of £1,266 from surplus funds to cover the unexpected cost of replacement of the decking behind the hall.   This was carried unanimously. Action Mr Leggate, Mrs Shaw and Clerk. (149/16)
12)  Correspondence
A request has been received for  continuing contribution to the Neighbourhood Warden Scheme but it is not felt that Stinchcombe benefits from the scheme sufficiently to warrant continued payments. Mr Leggate proposed and Mrs Shaw seconded withdrawing from the scheme and this was carried unanimously.  Action Clerk. (150/16)
An email from GAPTC regarding communication from the Planning department was felt to be vague and ambiguous. Clarification is needed before a response can be formulated. Action Clerk. (151/16)
13)  Councillors' Reports
Reports and comments from Mr Snellock, Mrs Shaw and Ms Guy are all attached. (152/16)
15) Review of Standing Orders
Messrs Leggate and Snellock and the Clerk have reviewed the Standing Orders and produced a newer version based on a model provided by GAPTC. Some further modification  is needed before the are circulated for comments. Action Mr Leggate, Mr  Snellock and Clerk. (153/16)
16) Village Show
This was very enjoyable and successful though it was disappointing that there were no entries in any of the children's classes. £793 was taken and after final expenses have been deducted the proceeds will be split between the Church and Village Hall. (154/16)
17) Items for Website
The Clerk will forward approved minutes of the last meeting and draft minutes of this one as well as details of the changed Speedwatch date and the link to bus timetables from Cllr Cordwell's report  Action Clerk. (155/16)
18) Dates of Next Meetings
In view of the recommendations in GAPTC's model Standing Orders, it was agreed that meetings do not need to be held as frequently as they have been. The planned meeting for October has been cancelled and the next meetings will be:- 
Thurs 10th November, 7.30pm
Wed 14th December, 7.00pm
From the New Year meetings will be bi-monthly.
The meeting closed at 8.45pm.

Report on County Council Matters to Stinchcombe Parish Council 

1st September 2016

Environment and Communities Scrutiny Committee

Motion on the Registration Service referred to the committee by the County Council. 
The motion debated at the May meeting of the council read:
This Council notes that the issuing of death certificates across the County has faced serious delays in recent months, meaning that many families are waiting beyond the statutory five-day period to receive death certificates. 

This Council notes that many families are being asked to travel much further than should be expected to register deaths. 

This Council notes that the public have expressed dissatisfaction with the quality of this service. This Council asks that the Cabinet Member responsible for Registration Services presents a report, outlining (a) why the service is facing these challenges, and (b) what the administration’s proposals are to improve the quality of this service, to the Environment and Communities Scrutiny Committee in July 2016.
The committee noted that a Performance Improvement Plan has now been put into place. So far this has resulted in an increased appointment availability and improved the number of people registering deaths within 5 days from 21% to 67% during the months of May/June 2016. These performance figures rise to 35% in May to 86% in June if Coroner related cases which cannot be concluded within 5 days are removed from the performance statistics. It is anticipated that this upward performance trajectory will continue. The national General Records Office (GRO) average figure is 73% of deaths registered within 5 days.

Motion on Highways Satisfaction Levels referred to the committee by the County Council. 
Further to my report to you in July, the committee received a briefing note from the council’s Highways Authority Lead Commissioner which recommended that:

officers commission an independent review of the customer satisfaction surveys and that the outcome of the review is shared with the Scrutiny Committee. The consultant carrying out this work would be asked to do the following:

a) Review the survey results and any comments attached to the results to attempt to identify trends or areas that need to be improved

b) Review the survey questions to ensure they are fit for purpose and focused on collecting the right customer satisfaction data 

c) Look for ways to improve the survey return rates (these are low with less than 20% of parishes responding). 

d) Review what changes the highways service and Amey have put in place to improve customer satisfaction to understand what impact these are likely to have including the recently agree Amey Customer Service Improvement Plan. 

e) Review the National Highways and Transport Survey (NHT) survey results and data and to make a recommendation as to future participation in the survey.

Bus Service changes from 4th September
A new number 60 bus will run from Thornbury to Gloucester, via Wotton, Stinchcombe, Cam & Dursley Station and Dursley five times a day, with one further service requiring a change of buses to a number 62 in Dursley. There are five return services, the last stopping at Charfield.

Mike’s Travel number 201 is continuing to run between Thornbury and Gloucester for the present, despite withdrawal of the subsidy.  See www.travelinesw.com
    John Cordwell
SDC District Councillor Report – July 2016.
SDC Business:
Devolution: (The transfer of certain powers and responsibilities from government to a particular region)
Following discussions with the Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government and various government departments, the 2015 Devolution Bid by the 11 Gloucestershire organisations, which included the 6 local District Councils, GCC and NHS Gloucestershire, is currently being re-worked to make it more ‘appealing’. One condition laid down is that any devolved authority must elect a Mayor, who will be directly accountable to the Government. However, Gloucestershire’s initial bid rejected the need for such an appointment as being unnecessary and this is a significant hurdle that will need to be overcome, one way or the other. A further update is expected mid-October.    
For further information, see https://weareglos.com/devolution-bid-for-gloucestershire/our-bid/ 

Council Motion:
There was overwhelming support from District Councillors for a motion at the Full Council meeting to condemn racism, xenophobia and hate crime. Reports of hate crime have significant significantly across the District in the past weeks. The District Council committed to encourage reporting of such issues and make sure local organisations have the support they need to fight and prevent racism.  

SDC Planning:
· A ‘consultation’ document of a proposed outline planning application for 25 houses on Holywell Farm/89 Court Orchard, Wotton, has been received by some neighbouring residents. Wotton Town Council have formally written to the Agents, Frampton Planning, commenting on the large number of complaints that have been received regarding a random leaflet drop. There has been no formal developer consultation with the community, as recommended by SDC, and also contained in town, district and national guidelines. Councillors have determined that the developers have not entered into any pre-submission discussions with SDC, but nevertheless have now formally presented an outline planning application, which has been allocated the ref no (S.16/1587/OUT). Details of the application will be made available online once accepted and residents can then make comments.  
http://www.stroud.gov.uk/environment/planning-and-building-control/planning-applications/search-comment-on-planning-applications
· A revised application to develop The Full Moon site at Synwell, is up before the Development Control Committee on the 16th August. Synwell residents have put together a robust Business Plan to re-open the former pub as an Asset of Community Value, which, through the 2011 Localism Act, provides opportunities to communities to protect AVCs from demolition or development. Members of the Synwell Community Action Group will attend Ebley Mill to present their Business Case and a representative of WTC will contest the planning application.   
· Following further complaints and concerns from local residents, Cllr Butcher has contacted the SDC Enforcement team regarding the recommencement of unauthorised works at Coombe Lane.
· Cllr Tucker has been in contact with the Planning Dept. regarding the bridge and pathway between Marchesi Walk and the Crest Nicholson development at Britannia Mills. Planners have visited the site and confirm that the pathway is laid out as agreed. However, the route is difficult for those with disability and pressure is being put from various parties, to have the pathway amended. The non-replacement of the original bridge supports is also being looked into. Complaints from residents regarding the unacceptable length of time the bridge has been closed have been forwarded to the Planning Dept. 
· It is likely that the Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) will be introduced early in 2017. For an averaged sized house, this will attract a levy of approx. £8000 from the developers. If a Town/village has a Neighbourhood Development Plan, then 25% of the levy will given to the council to spend how they wish, if there is no NDP, then the amount will be reduced to 15%. In most cases, the CIL will replace the existing Section 106 agreements, although this will be retained for certain types of development. 

SDC Housing:
Meetings have been recently held at both Dryleaze Court (DC) and Dryleaze House (DH) between SDC representatives and residents, which Cllrs Tucker and Braun attended. 7 residents remain in the to be demolished Dryleaze Court Complex (DCC), which is 1 less than previously agreed. Your District Councillors are watching this situation very carefully to ensure that no further residents are moved before accommodation can be found and they can all moved together, as agreed in March with the Housing Dept. Following one resident moving to non-SDC accommodation, a 1-bed bungalow and a 2-

bed flat are currently available for occupation, with the likelihood of another 2-bed flat becoming available shortly, all in DC. With the conversion of the former warden’s house in DH into 2 flats (there is apparently great reluctance to take up the top flat, as there is no lift) and 2 of the visitor bedrooms into another, we are not far away from the accommodation requirement. Residents in smaller 2-person flats in DH are being asked if they would be prepared to move to DC, therefore freeing up further individual accommodation. They are being offered significant incentives to do this, but, perhaps understandably, there has been no take up of this ‘offer’. 
DH residents have bitterly complained that 1 garden refuse bin (brown) is not sufficient for their needs. Dryleaze House has a very active gardening group and looking after the extensive gardens requires more than 1 bin. Residents have been told if they want another one, then they can buy one! Cllr Tucker has taken this up on their behalf.
Housing Revenue Account – an updated Medium Term Financial Plan will be provided to Full Council    in October to reflect changes to the outturn position.
Following review, the existing Stroud Housing Tenant Forum, which represents most of the Council’s 5100 tenants, is to be disbanded and input from tenants and others will now be through two additional seats allocated on the Housing Committee. They will be able to join discussions but not vote. To supplement this process, three regional tenant roadshow events are scheduled per year to allow tenants to provide direct feedback to SDC or find information on the service.

SDC Community Services & Licencing:  Nothing to report.

SDC Environment:
Ubico, the new waste collection service, which is part-owned by SDC, started operation on the 1st July. So far, things have gone reasonably well, but as the collection dates, operators and vehicles were the same, this was the least we could hope for. However, black bags will shortly disappear and residents will, in the main, be given a grey wheelie bin to put all their non-food and non-recyclable rubbish in. All food waste will be collected separately on a weekly basis. Recyclate and rubbish will be collected alternatively every 2 weeks. New wheelie bins will start to arrive from mid-August onwards, with the revised service commencing on 1st November. To improve efficiency, collection routes are being changed and, as a result, most residents will need to put their bins out on a different day than at present. For more preliminary details, please see the attachment to my email. For those unable to store another wheelie bin, in heavily built up areas, in flats or difficult to reach properties, beige plastic bags will be provided. Residents are being sent literature on the revised collection, but the availability of these bags has not been made very clear.  
Households requiring these bags will be identified and visited and if the criteria are met, then a 52-week supply of bags will be provided. It is not entirely sure yet what the mechanism is to avail oneself of this facility, but can I suggest that families, friends, near residents and aged folk that you know that will require beige bags, are made double-aware of this and where necessary are helped to register their need.  The recycling team contact details are 01453 754424 or by email on recycling@stroud.gov.uk. More in depth details can be found on the Council’s website at www.stroud.goc.uk/recycling.
Attendances: 
Your District Councillors have attended all allocated committee and Full Council meetings and the following non-committee events during the month. Please contact them directly for further information.
Cllr Catherine Braun: 
· North Nibley Parish Council meeting.
· Bearland’s playground refurbishment meeting with residents (see further info below).

· SDC/residents meeting to discuss Dryleaze Court site development.  

· Discussions with residents/Neighbourhood Watch Warden regarding inappropriate behaviour in     Pitman Place/Wortley road footpath (see further info below).
Cllr George Butcher: 
· Wotton Town Council meeting.
· Stinchcombe Parish Council meeting.

· Stinchcombe Hill Trust meeting.
· Discussions with Neighbourhood Watch Warden regarding inappropriate behaviour in Pitman Place/Wortley road footpath (see further info below).
· Preparing input for Local Youth Initiatives and SDC Age Friendly Health and Housing Plan (see further info below).
Cllr Ken Tucker:
· Stroud Road Safety Liaison Group meeting (SDC rep).

· Tyndale Monument Trustees meeting (SDC rep) + involvement in 150 year celebrations on 1st October 2016.  

· Wotton Town Council meeting.

· SDC/residents meeting to discuss Dryleaze House options and Dryleaze Court site development. 

· SDC Housing & Development Panel meeting.
· SDC Planning Review Panel.

· Represented SDC at Stroud Business Award Evening. 
Other business:

Following Cllr Braun’s involvement, the blockages placed on a Stinchcombe bridleway have now been removed.
Potholes continue to be a huge problem in our area, some which are ‘repaired’, then need attention again within a few weeks. Local councillors are asked to encourage residents to report potholes themselves via the GCC website.  http://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/reportit
Cllr Tucker has again reported to service providers that tree branches are resting on power/phone cables near the entrance to Piers Court, Stinchcombe.  
Cllr Braun has been working with District Council officers and local residents who are setting up a new community association to improve the Bearland’s play area. The District Council has committed to match fund renovation work on the play area and an indicative timeline for refurbishment has been discussed, which starts with a local consultation event in the autumn and with the project delivered in summer 2017. However, this timescale is dependent on the length of the consultation process and successful funding applications. The consultation event is planned for Sunday 11 September to discuss ideas for the playground refurbishment with local residents. A consultant will be appointed by the Council to prepare initial ideas and drawings (in liaison with the local community association), if possible prior to this event. Any support that Wotton Town Council could provide to support this event and the renovation itself would be most welcome. Wotton Youth Liaison Group (Cllr Tucker is a committee member) will be asked the best way to consult with young people about the future options for the Pitman Place play area 
Cllrs Braun and Butcher are both working with our Neighbourhood Warden, Rachel Pratt, to more actively monitor anti-social behaviour which has been reported by residents at the Pitman Place play area and on the adjacent footpath towards Wortley Road. Cllr Braun has also contacted our local PCSO Mark Lifton, who will be asking the neighbouring residents to monitor the situation over the summer, so that appropriate action can be taken to resolve the current issues which are causing distress and concern. 
Cllr Butcher is working with SDC officers looking at ways to implement new Local Youth Initiatives.
Cllr Butcher is also working to support the publication of an Age Friendly Health and Housing Plan, which aims to help carers and families to support older people living on their own.  
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    SDC District Councillor Report – August 2016.
August is traditionally a relatively quiet month for SDC Councillors, however, the following items are of interest.

SDC Business:
Devolution: 

Advisors KPMG have been asked to review our previous application for Devolution and recommend changes/additions, so that a revised application can be made. The remit scope document is attached. The costs have previously been set aside by the 10 Gloucestershire participants. 
For more information, see https://weareglos.com/devolution-bid-for-gloucestershire/our-bid/ 
[Politicians have reacted to claims that Theresa May is considering scrapping George Osborne’s elected mayor project with Andy Burnham warning the PM that she would be betraying voters in the regions if she dropped the policy. Former Deputy Prime Minister Lord Heseltine, one of the key architects of the policy, claimed that he does not think the reports are true. However, the FT says that it understands some ministers wish to exempt rural areas and offer less wide-ranging deals without a mayor. We will have to wait deliberations!]
The potential benefits of building a new M5 junction (13A?), possibly between Cam and Slimbridge, are being discussed between SDC and other parties. This would relieve the current overloading at J14 and J13, particularly if the new Ecopark, adjacent to J13 goes ahead. It could also link to potential new developments between the A38 and the River Severn and possibly a new road bridge to the Forest of Dean. Highways England have subsequently replied to the SDC Chief Exec that this will/is being considered as a part of their ’route strategies’ review. No doubt there will be some consultation as some point! 
SDC Planning:
· A community action group has been formed to oppose a planning application now released for 25 houses on Holywell Farm/89 Court Orchard, Wotton. The developer has offered to talk to the Town Council but not wish to include the community. The application number is S.16/1587/OUT and can be view at:
http://www.stroud.gov.uk/environment/planning-and-building-control/planning-applications/search-comment-on-planning-applications
· Cllr Tucker and Cllr Luker (WTC) attended the Development Control Committee (DCC) at Ebley Mill on the 16th August, to contest the revised planning application to develop on The Full Moon site. Cllr Barton, representing the Synwell Community Action Group (SCAG), presented their business case to re-open the former pub as an Asset of Community Value. The 2011 Localism Act provides opportunities to communities to protect AVCs from demolition or development. The planning application was again deferred and SCAG were give 3 months to finance their business plan.
· The SDC Enforcement Team continue to monitor the recommencement of unauthorised works at Coombe Lane, Wotton.
SDC Housing:
Cllrs continue to attend meetings between SDC and residents who are being rehoused. 7 residents remain in the to be demolished Dryleaze Court Complex (DCC), which is 1 less than previously agreed. Your District Councillors are watching this situation very carefully to ensure that no further residents are moved before accommodation can be found and they can all moved together, as agreed in March with the Housing Dept. Cllr Tucker is supporting individual residents with their decision processes. Cllr Braun will attend the next meeting. 
At the Housing Committee meeting in July, it was agreed that formal tenant representation to SDC would now be through 2 (non-voting) tenant representatives sitting on the Housing Committee. Cllr Braun has attended a meeting to shortlist the Independent Tenant Advisor, who will help set the process to elect the two representatives.  
SDC Community Services & Licencing:  Nothing to report.

SDC Environment:
Cllrs are receiving many complaints from residents about having to use the new grey wheelie bins instead of black bags. In many cases their complaints are justified and are being taken up with SDC/Ubico. Some site visits have taken place with Council officers with some, but limited, success. The recycling team contact details are 01453 754424 or by email on recycling@stroud.gov.uk. More in depth details can be found on the Council’s website at www.stroud.goc.uk/recycling.
Attendances: 
Other than the DCC meeting mentioned above, there have been no other SDC Committee or Full Council meetings this month. Other external meetings attended or actions carried out by your Councillors include the following:
Cllr Catherine Braun: 
· North Nibley Parish Council meeting.
· Bearland’s playground refurbishment meeting with residents. There is a consultation on the Council website for local people to complete.  
· SDC/residents meeting to discuss Dryleaze Court site development.  

· Discussions with residents/Neighbourhood Watch Warden regarding inappropriate behaviour in     Pitman Place/Wortley road footpath (see further info below).
Cllr George Butcher: 
· Wotton Town Council meeting.
· Stinchcombe Hill Trust meeting.

· Yercombe Lodge open day.
· Discussions with Neighbourhood Watch Warden regarding inappropriate behaviour in Pitman Place/Wortley road footpath. 
· Preparing input for Local Youth Initiatives and SDC Age Friendly Health and Housing Plan.

· Campaigning against night closure of Stroud District Hospital’s Minor Injuries Unit.
Cllr Ken Tucker:
· North Nibley Parish Council meeting. 

· Tyndale Monument Trustees meeting (SDC rep) + involvement in 150 year celebrations on 1st October 2016.  

· SDC/residents meeting to discuss Dryleaze House options and Dryleaze Court site development. 

· Attended various social events at Dryleaze House. 

· Environmental Health team were contacted following complaints regarding anti-social behaviour and subsequent rat infestation in Wortley Road, Wotton. A programme was rapidly put in place to eventually eliminate the social problems and rat traps were installed within a day.    
Report to Stinchcombe Parish Council from Chris Snellock#

Dear David,

Please accept my apologies for not being able to attend the meeting of 1st September 2016

Planning Matters
I have no objections to any of the planning applications listed in the agenda. 

Footpaths
There was an action on me to ensure that the footpath from Taits Hill Road to Taits Hill Industrial Estate that had been blocked by a fallen tree had been reported to Highways Department and to also contact the Cotswold Wardens to see if they could assist.  Both these actions have been completed and the tree has been removed.  David Ashbee from the Cotswold Wardens did not know if it was them who had removed the tree and was investigating.

No additional footpaths have been surveyed since the last report and no information concerning blocked footpaths has been received.

Facilities
I had an action to speak with Richard Bartlam concerning uploading documents to the Parish Council website because of legislation requiring documents to be uploaded within 30 days.

I spoke with Richard and he is quite happy to provide passwords to access the site and to provide instruction on how to upload documents.

Ex-committee, you asked me to contact Richard to see if anything can be done about the number of old announcements that make the webpage look out-of-date.

I have only just emailed Richard and have not given him enough time to reply.

Whilst I have uploaded some documents to the site and changed some of the footpaths section (that I didn’t know existed), I am sorry to say that I am not happy doing this on a regular basis.

Community Safety
I am unable to attend the speed camera training on 4th September and would be interested in getting training at the first opportunity.

I had my bike postcoded the other Sunday, when the police were providing that as a service at the Village Hall.  Unfortunately, there were only 2 other people that turned up that day (sorry, I can’t find any record of the date).

You may be aware that the Village Hall carpark has been used for drug-taking.  It appears that this activity has increased over the last few months and that there is the possibility that dealing has also taken place.  The police are aware of this (I talked to them on the day that they were in the village hall).  If required, I would be quite happy to act as liaison with the police on Parish Council matters.

Review of Standing Orders
As you will remember, I attended the meeting to carry out this action.

Comments from Mrs Shaw and Ms Guy
From: Marian Shaw 
Sent: Thursday, September 1, 2016 2:05 PM
To: david@sportsfloors.org; nolabradley@hotmail.com;gph1@btinternet.com
Subject: Des Summers' seat

Hi All

Regarding the vandalised seat in front of the Swedish Houses, I have been contacted by various Stinchcombe residents and members of Des’ family who are all extremely keen that the seat is replaced.  I have been told that Des was a very proactive member of the local community, being involved in almost all of the activities that went on in the village in his day, including the Village Hall, bell-ringing and the Stinchcombe Silver Band.  He lived in the house directly behind the seat location and apparently it is due in some part to his efforts that Stinchcombe still has a Village Hall.  The people who have contacted me are as follows:-
· Jean Summers and Jennifer Bracey – Des’ daughters
· Audrey and Ray Barnfield – Des’ sister and her husband
· Muriel and Roy Smart – Des’ nephew and his wife
· Diane Talboys and her husband – used to live next door to Des at the Swedish Houses
·Wendy Hamilton
·Sylvia Woodward

Personally I hope the Parish Council will replace the seat with a similar hardwood seat and that this will be re-dedicated to Des Summers and the original plaque installed.  Apparently the seat is still used and I believe that it would be a justifiable use of Parish Council funds to pay the excess and claim under our insurance policy.  

For discussion this evening….

Best wishes
Marian 
From: scarlett.guy@hotmail.co.uk
To: marian-shaw@hotmail.com; david@sportsfloors.org; gph1@btinternet.com; nolabradley@hotmail.com; chris.snellock@gmail.com
Subject: Re: Des Summers' seat
Date: Thu, 1 Sep 2016 16:01:44 +0000
Hi all,

Since I will not be there tonight - I would be very happy to see a similar bench re-installed, this is a very good use of the funds we currently have, in my opinion.

If it is agreed that there will be a replacement I think it must be re-dedicated with the original plaque.

Whilst on the topic of funds (I think I saw ideas for using the funds we have on the agenda for tonight) I would very much like to see picnic benches installed near the play area. And, cost and risk dependant (I'm aware the responsibility ongoing maintenance/checking by councillors has been an issue), I would very much like to see some facilities installed for children in a the play area, if the rugby club consent to this.

As a village we don't have too many outdoor spaces where people can sit and spend time, except for walking/cycling etc. For many this isn't possible so having a space outside in the village where people can sit and spend time seems like an excellent idea to me, and to get children playing outdoors can only be a good thing.

Sorry I can't be there later,

Scarlett
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